

City of El Segundo Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Meeting Minutes

May 11, 2022 5:30 p.m. 348 Main St, El Segundo CA 90245

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 5:37p.m. by Chairperson Smith and roll call was conducted by Management Analyst Portland Bates.

B. ROLL CALL

Committee Members Present: Shad McFadden, Avery Smith, Christibelle Villena, Christina Vazquez-Fajardo, Steven Wood, Kenneth Chancey, Genesis Jackson, Michael Lipsey

City Staff Present:

Barbara Voss, Deputy City Manager Joaquin Vasquez, Assistant City Attorney Amanda Elek-Truman, Human Resources Manager Portland Bates, Management Analyst

C. PUBLIC COMMUNICATIONS

Keith Puckett member of the Sweat Equity Alliance congratulated the new members. Reminded the committee members of the oaths they took pertaining to the constitution. Mr. Puckett addressed Member Wood's previous comments regarding transgender athletes and suggested community feedback not being included in Public Safety Committee Report is egregious. Mr. Puckett also asked that we record the meetings.

John Pickhaver member of the Sweat Equity Alliance commented on the community survey. Mr. Pickhaver thanked Chairperson Smith for his response to Member Wood's comments regarding the legitimacy of the survey. Mr. Pickhaver addressed Member Wood's DEI membership and his belief in the principles of DEI. Mr. Pickhaver encouraged the committee to seek guidance from the council on Member Wood's behavior and membership status.

D. APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

Motion: to approve the meeting minutes of Wednesday, April 26, 2022 motion was made by Member Wood with a second by Member McFadden. Motion passed 6-0

E. UNFINISED BUSINESS

1. DEI Community Survey Update

Deputy City Manager Barbara Voss gave an update on the DEI Community Survey. The survey is complete and there have been a few changes. A few of the questions were changed because they are considered redundant and were addressed in the Sub Committee reports. The City plans to release the survey next week. Member Wood asked about the security of the survey. Deputy City Manager Voss explained that the software used by Qualtrics addressed the security issues and there is a plan in place. Deputy City Manager Voss asked Member Wood to send her the email addresses of the people who claim to have taken the survey multiple times. Member Wood continued to share his concern regarding the survey and that he doesn't believe the legitimacy of the survey because fringe groups across the country can fill out the information. Deputy City Manager Voss explained the IP addresses can be monitored to prevent this issue. Members of the committee also addressed Member Wood's concerns.

2. Local Economy Subcommittee

Chairperson Smith presented a draft of the Local Economy Subcommittee Report and went through the focus areas. The subcommittee report analyzed what is happening in the business community and spoke to companies and got information online. The subcommittee focused on the economic impacts of marginalization and how that impacts prosperity. Member McFadden had comments on the data that is in the report and questioned what data points were used. Members discussed the approach dealing with private companies in comparison to public organizations. Chairperson Smith explained each section of the report and members discussed the format and approach going forward. Chairperson Smith proposed a partnership with the Citywide Subcommittee to explore and analyze recruiting practices. The committee discussed the current recruiting practices with HR Manager Amanda Elek-Truman. Chairperson Smith discussed the recommendations and next steps and received member feedback and suggestions. Members discussed a special meeting to review an updated draft of the report. Membership decided the special meeting will be held on May 25, 2022 at 5:30 p.m.

F. REPORT OF SUBCOMMITTEES

- a. Community at Large Chairperson Smith discussed the outgoing survey and holding a townhall for the public to give their input. Member Villena asked about the survey and if the committee will be able to view it prior to distribution. Deputy City Manager Voss assured the committee they will. Vice Chairperson Chancey proposed adding a Town Hall meeting to the next agenda. Member wood seconded the motion and it passed 6 -0.
- b. Public Safety- Member McFadden discussed the sub committee experience with the fire department and the three meetings that were held. The meetings clarified what the fire department does and the people in these positions. Member McFadden complimented Chief Lee on her commitment to diversity. Vice Chairperson Chancey commented on El Segundo's fire facilities and how beneficial the facilities are. Member Villena commented on the dinner's and how she would like the opportunity to follow up with the fire department. The approach is about the pipeline and how they are filling out their staff. The department was extremely supportive. Member Wood discussed the fire department's views regarding the City and City Council not being aware of what needs to be done. He also discussed a brushfire that could have been worse considering the City is discussing a Brown Out of Engine 32.
- c. Citywide Organization Member Vazquez-Fajardo discussed the engagement between Human Resources and the Citywide Committee has been great. The employee engagement survey is set to go out in July and they are excited to get new committee members.

G. COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMUNICATION - Limited to 5 minutes per member

Member Jackson - asked why we aren't recording the meetings anymore. Chairperson Smith answered that the meetings were on Zoom as a result of the pandemic. As we came out of the pandemic the special order was lifted. The committees are all trying to be uniform. Deputy City Manager Voss informed the committee that staff was directed that all CCBs go back to in person. The only place we can broadcast live meetings is in the Council Chambers and the other option is all CCBs be recorded and uploaded to Zoom. Deputy City Attorney Joaquin Vazquez discussed the legal requirements that the city adheres to in terms of making the meeting available to the public and providing the meeting on Zoom isn't a requirement. The CCBs that are recorded are held in the council chambers. Member Jackson stated she would like that option for residents that aren't able to attend the meeting. Member Jackson would be interested in the Community at Large and Citywide Organization.

Member Vazquez-Fajardo - mentioned that it is important to have meetings that are broadcast live. Member Vazquez-Fajardo expressed her concern with committee members recording the public making public comment. What message are we communicating as a committee if the public doesn't feel safe making comments.

Member McFadden - acknowledged the work City staff has done and wants to leverage staff but doesn't want to over leverage staff. Member McFadden wants to make sure we can all do our work without stress.

Member Villena - cleared up a misunderstanding with Member Wood. She mentioned they are all on the same team and wants the survey to be successful and for us to be accountable. The survey has to go out

and there will be a wide range of opinions. Member Villena acknowledged Chief Lee and the meetings they have had with the fire department.

Member Wood - stated he is proud and honored to be on this committee and he takes getting DEI correct extremely serious. Member Wood's earlier comments were to ensure that the survey was accurate. Member Woods's stated that he is conservative and not a racist and hopes the new members can help the DEI be more inclusive. The committee doesn't welcome inclusivity of thought.

Chairperson Smith - mentioned that he didn't recall any members calling Member Wood a racist. The committee has been tolerant of differing opinions they just don't agree. This is not the committee to join if you want to be popular. Many people have been intolerant of Chairperson Smith being on the committee. Community members have not been happy about decisions made on both sides of the aisle. Member areas of expertise being brought into the committee are important. Chairperson Smith wants the thoughts of the experts not every opinion and thought. Member Wood does have expertise in some areas and can be valuable to the committee in those ways. Where he runs afoul is when he tries to over talk members of the committee who do have expertise in specific areas that Member Wood doesn't.

Vice Chairperson Chancey - suggested the Committee adjourn in honor of his younger sister who passed away years ago. Vice Chairperson Chancey commented on the value Coach Wood brings to the committee and we shouldn't be petty and all move forward with love.

H. ADJOURNMENT

Meeting was adjourned at 8:24 pm to the next special meeting Wednesday, May 25, 2022 at 5:30pm.